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Memorandum

Department of Planning and Development

Planning Division

To:

Mayor Cloutier and Members of the Portland City Council

cc:

Lee Urban, Director of Planning and Development

From:

Sarah Hopkins, Development Review Services Manager

Date:

April 25, 2003

Re:

Packard Development Proposal

Introduction

At the Community Development Committee’s recommendation, Packard Development has requested an opportunity to present their plans for a retail center at Morrill’s Corner to the City Council at a workshop session.  

In order to develop the parcel, Packard will need to purchase City-owned land on Magnolia and Cambridge Streets, receive approval of a contract zone from the City Council, and receive Site Plan approval from the Planning Board.  Before proceeding with the Planning Board review, however, Packard must secure “right, title or interest” in the City-owned property.

Development Proposal

Included as an attachment is the proposal by Packard for the retail center at Morrill’s Corner. Packard anticipates an 81,000 sq.ft. supermarket, and several retail tenants ranging from 5,000 to 20,000 sq. ft.  A gas station is envisioned, as well as a stand alone restaurant and the preservation of the existing Bruno’s restaurant.  Packard proposes to tear down the existing buildings on the site, including the warehouses, bingo hall and boxing club.  The bingo hall and boxing club will be moved to a new building to the rear of the site.

Packard has provided schematic designs for the traffic improvements that will be required for such a development

Community Development Review

Packard has met with the Community Development Committee twice to discuss the development proposal and the request to purchase City-owned land.  The Committee recommended that Packard present its proposal to the full City Council in a workshop setting to determine whether the Council could direct the City Manager to enter into an agreement with the applicant for the City-owned land. As mentioned previously, Packard cannot proceed to the Planning Board until it has an “interest “in the property.

Design Issues

Members of the Community Development Committee, as well as the Planning staff, have expressed concern regarding the design and layout of the retail center.  The Committee requested that the applicant attempt to make the design more “urban” and provide a community center  benefit to the surrounding neighborhood.  Pedestrian safety, architectural design, landscaping, and a connection to the surrounding neighborhood were all suggested as potential improvements to the design.

Since the last Community Development Committee, the applicant has studied other options for the design and layout of the center.  Likewise, the Planning staff has also worked to provide some more specific suggestions for potential layouts and have presented a sketch for discussion purposes.  Various options will be presented to the City Council during the workshop.

Neighborhood Outreach

At the Community Development Committee’s recommendation, Packard has also spent considerable time with the neighborhood, holding public meetings and addressing concerns.  

Attachments

1. Letter from Eleanor Mann, neighbor

2. Planning Staff Sketch for Discussion Purposes

3. Packard Development Proposal Packet
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